English 125 Online

  Writing Skills For College ~ Reedley College

Fall 2003
	Section 51176

Face to Face Meetings in INC-1 from 5:00-7:00

Wednesday 20 August

Wednesday 8 October

Wednesday 17 December

	

	Instructor:  Ms. C. Karle

Office:  A-Annex #4

Office #:  638-3641 ext. 3421

E-mail: carey.karle@scccd.com
	On Campus Office Hours:

Monday 11:30-12:00

Tuesday 10:00-11:00

Wednesday 11:30-12:00

Thursday 10:00-11:00
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Course Description:

The purpose of this course is to assist you on your journey to becoming a better writer.  Before you can become a better or stronger writer, you must believe that writing well is important and serves a purpose in your life.  You have to be willing to constantly ask yourself, "What am I trying to say?"  Then, you must challenge yourself to answer this question honestly and fully.  

This course emphasizes the development of writing skills in sentence structure and punctuation; paragraph development; the process of writing, revising, and finishing short papers; avoiding common writing errors; and the logical development and organization of ideas.

We will be using Blackboard.com as our classroom.  This website contains all documents, announcements and other information needed for our course; in addition; this site allows for e-mailing and online discussions.  There are various tabs to the left of the screen in blackboard.  These tabs lead you to necessary and supplementary documents, to all assignments and schedules, and more.  In the syllabus, when I refer to a tab, the tab name is in orange.  You can access blackboard directly from the Reedley College Website (click on the “Online - Blackboard Courses” link) or through the following URL’s:

a. From the OUTSIDE of the campus use:   http://198.189.163.11
b. >From the INSIDE use:   http://10.64.4.80
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Required Texts:

Elbow, Peter and Pat Belanoff.  Being a Writer: A Community of Writers Revisited.  Boston: McGraw Hill, 2003.

Potok, Chaim.  My Name is Asher Lev.  New York: Anchor Books, 2003.
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Computer Requirements:

Skills Needed:
· Familiarity with computers (knowing where the power switch is located, for example) 

· Know the basics of word processing (saving files, using spell check, moving text, etc.) 

· Know how to access the Internet (use a browser, send e-mail, etc.)

Hardware Needed
· Pentium (PC) or Mac equivalent

· Home Internet access is desirable.  You can use the computers on campus; however, they are not always available, so you will need to find out when each lab is open and available for drop-in use.

E-Mail
An e-mail address is essential. If you do not currently have one, you should set one up through Reedley College, Hotmail or Yahoo. These accounts are free and available through any computer that has Internet access; however, the Reedley College account must be activated first from campus. I will use e-mail to communicate with the class as a whole, with groups, and with individuals. Whether you have Internet and e-mail access at home or on campus, you should plan on checking your e-mail at least once a day. 

Word Processing Formats 

The most common word processing format is Microsoft Word. If you use another word processing program, you will need to find out how to save your work as Rich Text Format (RTF) file.  Guidelines for how to save in RTF are found under the Course Documents tab of the classroom Blackboard.  Please do not use Microsoft Works or any other program that does not allow for easy conversion.    
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Required Course Work:

Class Participation










Required

Quizzes












 
10%

Postings, Reflections, Cover Letters, etc.





10%

Midterm Portfolio











20%

Essays














50%

Final














10%

Class participation is defined as reading the class assignments; joining in the exchange of opinions in group and whole class discussion; starting appropriate new items for discussion; and perhaps most important of all, asking questions.

The portfolio system stresses that a student goes through the various steps of writing--planning, revising, and editing.  Audience, correct grammar, MLA format, and fulfillment of the given writing prompt will play a large part in determining whether or not a portfolio receives a passing grade.  

You have probably noticed by now that I do not accept late work, nor do I allow for make up work.  This means you need to be in class and do the work as assigned.

(Return to Table of Contents)
Grading Scale:


90-100 %  =  A


80-  89%   =  B


70-  79%   =  C


60-  69%   =  D


  0-  59%   =  F

I use a program called Micrograde to record grades.  There is a link for you to check your grade as desired under the Links tab on the classroom Blackboard.
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Weekly Schedule:

For the weekly schedule refer to the Assignments tab on classroom Blackboard.  Then click on the folder for “Weekly Schedule.”  Here you will find reading assignments, posting due dates, essay due dates, and more. 
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Paper Policy:

· All papers must be revised and typed in accordance with MLA guidelines.  All work leading to your final paper must be kept—for example, all prewriting, rough drafts, peer responses, and any other work produced.  When you turn in your midterm portfolio, all of this work must be included.  A portfolio turned in without this work will result in no credit earned.  There are no exceptions to this policy.
· Prior to midterm, your essays will not be graded.  You will turn in your papers as due, they will be read and commented upon. Then, at midterm, you will turn in the essays as a portfolio.  The entire portfolio will be given a single grade.  The portfolio allows you to demonstrate the process you follow from beginning to end to create a piece of writing.  This process allows you ample time to review, revise, and edit your work.  The final product should be polished and professional in appearance and content.  

· I must review your drafts in progress before the midterm portfolio due date.  I will not accept any papers at midterm if I have not previously reviewed them in progress.  There are no exceptions to this policy.
· After midterm, essays will be graded on an individual basis.  If you do not turn in an essay on time, you can turn it in up to one week after the due date.  After this one-week “grace” period, you cannot not turn in the essay.  In addition, any essay turned in during this grace period will be read and docked one full letter grade.

· Essays are to be turned in via the “Digital Drop Box” and are due as posted in the schedule.  Guidelines for accessing and using the Digital Drop Box are found under the Course Documents tab on the classroom Blackboard.  

· Should I discover while reading your essay that you have not run spell check or sufficiently proofread and edited your work, I will discontinue reading and return the essay to you.  You will then have until the following week to revise the paper (the return date will be clearly marked for you).  The highest grade such a "returned" paper can receive is a "C".

· You will be required to post some of your essays in progress for peer review.

· We will be doing various types of writing assignments this semester.  Process will be focused upon as well as final product.   
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Attendance Policy:

Although the online class differs from the regularly attended classes, students must be in contact with the instructor. Students are required to attend three meetings of the class on the Reedley Campus:  an introductory meeting to receive passwords and learn to use the software, a midterm meeting to take the midterm and answer questions that have arisen, and a final meeting to take the final examination.  For dates and times of these on-campus meetings, refer to the Weekly Schedule (found under the Assignments tab on the classroom Blackboard) and/or the Fall 2003 Schedule of Courses.  In addition, weekly online contact must be maintained.   

Students' online contact will be monitored through the Blackboard discussion board and e-mail. Students are required to make substantive contributions to the discussion each week. Students may address the topics suggested by the instructor, devise their own topics, or respond to their classmates.  

Failure to post to the discussion board for two weeks in a row, without contact with the instructor, will mean that you are no longer participating in the class.  I will then formally drop you from the course.   
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Essential Information:

· It is your responsibility to stay informed concerning any changes of assignment due dates, readings, etc…  This means you should ask check the Blackboard announcements on a weekly basis and your e-mail daily.

· It is the student's responsibility to officially withdraw from this and/or any course.  Failure to do so may result in an "F" grade being awarded.

· Because this is an online class, and we are using Blackboard.com, a class e-mail list is generated.  This e-mail list is to be used for school related messaging only.  Any other use of the e-mail list can result in your being dropped from the course.  Continued sending of unsolicited e-mail could be viewed as a form of harassment.  Appropriate action will be taken as necessary per school policy.
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Helpful Hints:

· Always keep a copy of each of your papers.  This protects you if the instructor should happen to lose one of your papers.  You should be saving your work on your hard drive and backing up your work to disk, zip disk, or CD.

· Keep track of your work.  You should save all of your work until the end of the semester so you can double check the grade recorded by the instructor.  

· Should you discover that you are unable to regularly attend class for whatever reason, it is imperative that you discuss this with the instructor as soon as possible.  Telling the instructor of work schedule changes, illness, family emergencies, etc. after missing several days/weeks is unacceptable.
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Important Dates:

Last day to drop and qualify for refund

Saturday, August 30, 2003

Holiday—Labor Day






Monday, September 1, 2003

Last day to drop to not affect transcripts

Monday, September 8, 2003

Holiday—Veterans’ Day





Tuesday, November 11, 2003

Holiday—Thanksgiving Holidays


Thursday-Friday, November 27-28, 2003

Finals’ Week








Monday-Friday, December 15-19, 2003

(Return to Table of Contents)
Final





Wednesday, 17 December 2003 from 5:00-7:00








